
St. Mary’s Finance Council: 
Dean Koch       Dan McKillop 
H/425.2466, C/530.3787;         H/425.2197  

Tim Wegener  Cathy Eichacker Paul Westhoff 
H/425.2838     C/421-1138                         C/421-1365 

St. Patrick’s Finance Council: 
Paul Klaudt     Robert Hoiten 
C/940.3677         C/771.9874 

Eric Grocott       Tom Tott 
C/940.2806                C/612.867.7865 

St. Patrick’s Parish Council: 

Sarah McAreavey     Deb Raap 
C/940.1046      C/360.5824 

Pastor:  Fr. Steven Jones: 605.290.2149 
frstevenjones@sfcatholic.org 

 

St. Patrick Parish:  605.425.2600 
office@stpatrickmontrose.org 

PO Box 158, Montrose, SD  57048; 
www.stpatrickmontrose.org 

 

St. Patrick’s Clerical Assistant: 
Dolly Lund-Collins: 605.471.0583 

 

St. Mary Parish:  605.425.2600 
salem.stmary@sfcatholic.org 

PO Box 308, Salem, SD  57058; 
www.salemcatholic.org 

 

St. Mary’s Administrative Assist: 
Barb Hoiten 

 

St. Mary’s/St. Patrick’s Faith Formation: 
Maggan Krempges:  605.351.0875 
mkrempges@salemcatholic.org 

 

Bulletin:  Vicky Huls: mavhuls@triotel.net 
bulletin items due Mondays at 2:00 pm, 

(changes during holiday seasons) 

TO ACCESS ST. PATRICK/ST. MARY BULLETIN ONLINE GO TO: 

https://salemcatholic.org or www.stpatrickmontrose.org                          

Mass Times: 
SATURDAY:  5:00 pm 

1st, 3rd, & 5th Saturday at Salem, St. Mary’s 
2nd & 4th Saturday at Montrose, St. Patrick’s 

SUNDAY: 
8:30 am, Montrose, St. Patrick’s 

10:30 am, Salem, St. Mary’s 
Tuesday & Thursday: 8:30 am, Salem, St. Mary’s 

Wednesday & Friday: 8:30 am, Montrose, St. Patrick’s 
Holy Days: as announced 

Confessions: at St. Patrick’s 30 min. before each 
weekend Mass; at St. Mary’s 30 min. before 

Saturday Mass and 20 min. before Sunday Mass; 
or text Fr. Jones for an appointment 605.290.2149 

Baptism/Care of the Sick/ 
Marriage/RICA: Contact parish priest 

 

This weekend we celebrate Father’s Day. A tradition that most families will 

celebrate with a family BBQ, a visit to the folks house, and gifts for dad. It’s a 
day we use to show gratitude to our Fathers for all they do to support us in 
life. The role of Father has changed some, there is still the traditional role of 
father but there are other male role models like step-fathers, grandfathers, 
brothers, godfathers, and special friends that are honored this day. It really 
doesn’t matter how they step in to show guidance, love and help, we take the 
time today to recognize them. This day honors the husband of the Virgin 
Mary and father of Jesus Christ. The tradition of Father’s Day has only been 
officially recognized in the United States since 1972. Children whose fathers 
are involved in their life in a beneficial way tend to do better in school and 
stay out of trouble. We just want to say “Thank You” to all the wonderful 
dads, father figures, grandfathers, godfathers, priests and to the Holy Father 
today for all you do to bring the light of Christ to your children. 

http://www.stpatrickmontrose.org
https://salemcatholic.org
http://www.stpatrickmontrose.org


  Monica Anderson-cell 421-1655; Sandy Bies-425-2306. 

There is a Rosary on Mondays, 9am (not if Monday falls on a holiday) at St. Mary’s Church for an end to abortion 
and a Rosary on Thursdays, 7pm at St. Mary’s Church or Grotto (determined by weather), for the sake of this great nation. 

— Lord hear our prayers 
For more information call St. Mary’s Office. 

Merlin Ziegmann, MaryAnn Tuschen, Jarad Deters, 
Lori Erikson, Pat Huls, Fr. Jones, Darlene Lauck, 

Shirley Puthoff, Jean Schnider, Lavern Yost. 

 

 

 an addition-
al gift via your Online Giving link on your smart 

device. 

sign up and get 

started. 

 
Call St. Mary’s office to sponsor a candle ($10.00).   

:  

For the happy repose of the soul of Ray Weber. 
:  

(LS) For the happy repose of the soul of Karen Fendrich. 
(RS) For the happy repose of the soul of Ron Chase. 

: 

(LS) For the happy repose of the soul of Roger Feterl. 
(RS) For the happy repose of the soul of Don Sieverding. 

14 day  candles 

are available.  

Call or see Barb 

at 

St. Mary’s 

Office. 

For information on the Shrine call 425-3000. 

June 14-Jeff & Heather Schmeichel, June 21-Wayne & 

Sandy Petree, June 28-Francisca Boggess. 

ST. MARY’S CHOIR: back row l to r:  
Ruth Grady, Linda Schmit, Linda 
Krempges, Carla Eichacker; middle row 
l to r:  Michelle Ecklein, Michele 
Eichacker, Darlene Gross, Barb Shearer, 
Theresa Lauck, Val Westhoff, Ruth 
Rotert, Sharon Kinzley, Diane McGreg-
or, Vivian Sabers (choir leader of 47 
years); front row l to r: Joanne (Kayser) 
Wheeler, Linda Mehlbrech, and Gert 
Kayser.  Not pictured are Cathy Roling, 
Jennifer Roling, Katherine Jaeger, Joni 
Wagner, and Katie Heumiller. 

 On June 6th, St. Mary’s Choir was invited by Gert Kayser, formally of Salem, to come and sing for them at her home in Madison, at 
Bethel Nursing home.  Gert is only 100 years young and still going strong. 
 This was just what we needed a road trip—the choir formed its union and sang for the first time Christmas of 1976 with 6 members 
and as of today we have 4 of the original members still with us. We sing with passion and the love of our faith. No one has a formal de-
gree in music, unless you would call Sr. Amica, a 4ft 8in whirlwind of music, that taught the original six who attended St. Mary’s grade 
and high school, formal training. 
 Through the years many have come and gone from the group at present we are 20 members strong. We sing music from unison to 4 
part harmony, A Capella, with guitars, piano, or organ. We have traveled 5 states to sing, we have sung at Blue Cloud Abbey, St. Joseph’s 
Cathedral, State Fair, TV mass, Mass in the Parks, the State Penitentiary, Nursing Homes; sung for St. Mary’s Centennial Mass, Ordina-
tions, Weddings, Funerals, Anniversaries, First Communion, Confirmations, Graduations and weekend masses too numerous to count. 
We have sang with 7 pastors and 2 retired residential priests along with many visiting priests. 
 We have never taken a dime from our Parish—if we needed funds for music or an instrument, such as the baby grand piano, we did 
fundraisers in the form of concerts and free will donations, we even have made a CD of our music at one of our concerts and sold those. 
Practice for many many years was every Wednesday night; we work hard at getting it right, but we are our own worst critics “Where 
there is a Will there is a Way.” We have been known to sing for food and always try and gather together once or twice a year for a potluck 
and stories again too numerous to mention but through all of this the good times and the bad we have formed a bond that is unbreakable 
and maybe that is why sometimes we sound like one voice. There are 19 steps to the choir loft and an Old Saying that when you Sing you 
Pray Twice, well one of those prayers is that we can still get up to the choir loft to continue our music ministry as we hope we will be able 
to continue for many more years.  Thanks for listening to us all these years. 



Donna Jorgensen-605-941-3068 or Fr. Jones-605-290-2149. 

Adult: $1,980.00, Loose: $1,225.00, Building Fund: $85.00, 

Total: $3,290.00. 

   For more information call St. Patrick’s Office 

Vince Bartmann, Mary Ann (Healy) Tuschen, 
Ken & Dianne Struck, Jim & Kay Miles, Duane 
Bartmann, Jarad Deters, Chad Gordon, Paul 
Gordon, Larry Hohn, Fr. Jones, Bob Kerkhove. 

    Saturday, June 24 
Homebound  Carol McCormick 
    Sunday,  June 25, 10:30 am 
Rosary   Geralyn Sherman 
Altar Servers  Jase, Brooke & Adam Heumiller 
Lector   Lynn Gottlob 
Euch. Ministers  Dave Hoiten, Todd Snyders 
Homebound  Darlene Gross 
Ushers   Jason Jaeger, Tom Kolbeck, 
    Chad Krempges, Wayne Krempges 

June 20-Luann McKillop & Barb Gottlob, June 26-Janet Karel & 

Jean Skaff, July 3-Joann Koch & Charlie Eich. 

 
Adult: $1,045.00, Loose: $329.00, Maintenance: $80.00, 

Total: $1,454.00. 

Saturday, June 24, 5:00 pm 
Altar Servers  Boston Katzer, Elliott Bartlett, Zach Gordon 
Lector   Denny Vogel 
Offertory  Steve & Katrina Zimmer Family 
Euch. Minister  Deb Raap 
Ushers   Tyler Cleveland, Andrew Raap 
Sacristan   Wayne Petree 

Sunday, June 25, 8:30 am 
Altar Servers  Anna, Ambur, & Joseph Haag 
Lector   Tom Tott 
Offertory  David & Jamie Miller Family 
Euch. Minister  JoAnn Thompson 
Ushers   Jason Klinkhammer, Bob Erickson 
Money Counters Marlys Bartmann, Barb Spicer 
Sacristan   Denny Vogel 

ST. PATRICK'S PARISH, I would like to ask for prayers and dis-

cernment from all members of the congregation this summer for 
the upcoming 2023-24 religious education teachers and help-
ers.  We will need 4 more teachers for the 1st-8th grade children 
and 3 continuous helpers.  This will allow the kids to have the op-
portunity to actively engage and bear an abundance of fruit each 
week that leads them closer towards their discipleship 
for Christ.  Please take some time this summer to discern if God is 
calling you to a more active role in teaching or helping the children 
of religious ed.   
Thank you, Fr. Jones and Maggan Krempges 

St. Patrick Liturgical Ministry Volunteer 
Drive:  In order to make the July transition a bit smoother, 
we are updating and adding volunteers:  * Money Counters-
count money after weekend Masses;  * Ushers-Take up collec-
tions;  * Offertory - Carry up the gifts; and * Servers-3 servers 
per Mass.  Contact Dolly at office@stpatrickmontrose.org to 
volunteer. 

St. Patrick Mass Intentions: 
July Mass Intentions are requested.  

++Intentions for special events (anniversary of wed-
dings/deaths/birthdays) can be requested early within 
that given year.  Sometimes, there is disappointment 

when the date is already taken. 
 ++The diocesan proposal of a Mass offering is $10.00 or a 
meaningful expression of a gift. The offering goes to the parish 
(not priest) for the priest are salaried by the parishes. 

The St. Mary’s and St. Patrick’s Altar Societies would like to thank all of those that attended Fr. Jone’s Farewell Dinner last 

weekend.  It was such a huge success and the fellowship was wonderful! We wish Fr. Jones all the very best as he prepares 

for his next journey!  A special thanks to all of those that helped make this event a huge success:  Carol Gessner, Laurie 

Schwans, Missy Lauck, Carmen Rotert, Laura Gottlob, Lois McCormick, Laura Gottlob, Katie Heumiller, Cathy Gordon, 

Teresa Streff, Nikki Grasma, Rita Nelson, Jan McCorkell, 

Michelle and Addison Ecklein, Melissa Krempges and Jen 

Hoffman. 

mailto:office@stpatrickmontrose.org


6/18, Sunday, Eleventh Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 — FATHER’S DAY — 

8:30 AM MASS IN MONTROSE  
For †Urban & †Mary Healy 

10:30 AM MASS IN SALEM 
Special intentions of Mark Streff 

 
6/19, Monday, St. Romuald 
NO MASS AT EITHER PARISH 

9:00 am Rosary to end abortion, St. Mary’s Church 
*2:00 pm Bulletin Items Due to mavhuls@triotel.net 

7:15 pm Montrose/Humboldt Catholic Daughters Mtg., St. Ann’s 
 

6/20, Tuesday, Weekday in Ordinary Time 
8:30 AM MASS IN SALEM 

For †Hubert & †Alice Koch 
6:30 pm St. Patrick’s Church Council Mtg., St. Patrick’s Hall 

 
6/21, Wednesday, St. Aloysius Gonzaga 

8:30 AM MASS IN MONTROSE 
For Pro Populo (for the people of St. Mary’s & St. Patrick’s) 

*9:00 am Bulletin Due to LPi 
6:30 pm Salem Knights of Columbus Mtg., Q of P Rm. 

 
6/22, Thursday, St. Paulinus of Nola 

8:30 AM MASS IN SALEM 
For †Allen Wegener 

7:00 pm Rosary for our nation, St. Mary’s Grotto or Church 
 

6/23, Friday, Weekday in Ordinary Time 
8:30 AM MASS IN MONTROSE 
For †Conversion of Sinners 

 
6/24, Saturday, Vigil: Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

5:00 PM MASS IN MONTROSE 
For †Mike DeBates 

 
6/25, Sunday, Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

8:30 AM MASS IN MONTROSE 
For †Duane Struck   

10:30 AM MASS IN SALEM 
For †D’Ette Beck 

      at  St. Patrick’s & St. Mary’s 

The Lourdes Center  
(formerly Catholic Family Services) 

●Living with Chronic Illness; ●Surviving Divorce Program; 

●Coping with Stress and Anxiety Program; 

●Grieving the Loss of a Child; ●Surviving Divorce; 

●Grieving the Loss of a Loved One;  

●Grieving a Loss from Overdose and Addiction. 

For more details call: 605-988-3775 

CATHOLIC FAMILY SHARING APPEAL 2023 

 To date (6/12) ST. MARY’S parishioners have contrib-

uted $41,275.00, (118%) with 44% of our parishioners (104 

of 238) having participated. This puts St. Mary’s $6,275 over 

our goal of $35,000.00. 

 To date (6/12) ST. PATRICK’S has reached 103% of our parish Cath-

olic Family Sharing Appeal share. 90 of our 166 households have respond-

ed.  Received to date: $30,834.94 (St. Patrick’s share: $30,000.00) 

 Thank you for your stewardship! We highly encourage 100% partici-

pation. Please return your pledge cards if you haven’t done so yet.  Remem-

ber that anything over and above the parish share raised will stay in the 

parish. 

 *If you have noticed the difference in the number of households for 

each parish, it is due to deaths/relocation, etc. 

Any man can be a Father; 
but it takes someone special to be a Dad. 

Peggy Friedel, former St. Mary's School principal, 
& Steve Brink had recently moved into their new 
home in Mitchell. A few days later, their home 
caught fire and everything was destroyed. Luckily, 
they were not home at the time. There will be a 
benefit supper held at the home of Laura & Marty 
Gessner on Thursday, June 22nd at 6:30 pm, to help 
them start to rebuild and replace items lost in the 
fire. There will be a freewill donation supper, si-
lent auction baskets, 50/50 raffle, and a beef bun-
dle raffle board. We hope you are able to join us 
for a night of food, fun, and fellowship.  

Thank you to St. Mary School students and staff for the 
card with its lovely photo:  All of you standing before the 

altar in St. Mary Church.  I appreciate your taking the 
time to sign the card, and the gift enclosed.  Thank you to 

Fr. Jones and the whole parish for the chance to spend 
special time with you these past months.  Really, the 

whole parish is a school:  A school of life.  Christ has 
bumped into us, and showed us the life we desire is possi-

ble.  Together in His Church, we learn how to live this 

life.   Thanks be to God. Fr. Jim Zimmer 


